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TOWN OF STANFORD

MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE

June 29, 2010

PRESENT:

Carol Hanlon, Chair

Robert R. Butts

John Royall

Gary Lovett

Thomas Angell

Jan Weido

Steve Gotovich

Conrad Levenson

Spence Hall

ABSENT: 

Sten Wilson

Carol Hanlon called the meeting to order at 7:40pm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Lovett moved to approve the minutes from the June 15, 2010 meeting as prepared.  Mr. Gotovich seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No comments made.

MEETING DATES:  The committee reviewed the schedule of upcoming meeting dates, noting the next meeting would be on July 20, 2010, and the following meeting on August 3, 2010. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. RFP Status- Connection to Town Website

Ms. Hanlon advised the committee that more questions regarding the RFP were being received, and that the questions and responses are posted on the Master Plan website: http://sites.google.com/site/stanfordplan2010  

Ms. Hanlon noted that the Town website does not yet carry copies of the minutes and agendas for the Master Plan Committee.  The Committee agreed that the Town website should carry minutes and agendas, and contact information for the Committee Chair.  Ms. Hanlon reviewed an email she sent to Supervisor Stern, asking for an estimated target date of when the Town website will hold this information, as well as provide a link to the Master Plan Committee’s website. She also noted that she had written a statement describing the work of the Committee that she hopes to add to the Town website, and to use as a press release.  The committee asked that the statement be circulated and Ms. Hanlon requested that comments be submitted prior to the July 20 meeting.

It was further noted by Ms. Hanlon that the Town Democratic Party website, http://stanford4all.org/ , contained the Master Plan Committee’s minutes, but was in no way politically affiliated with the Committee.  

- Evaluation Forms

Mr. Levenson asked that review be postponed until the July 20 meeting.

2. Other issues-

Ms. Hanlon noted that Mr. D’Agostino was unable to attend the meeting because he was away on business and has requested a copy of the draft minutes from the meeting prior to the Town Board workshop meeting on July 6.  The committee discussed the desire to maintain transparency and keep the Town Board informed of their progress, but was concerned that distributing draft minutes could be taken as setting a precedent and could become an issue in the future.  Mr. Gotovich moved to share draft minutes from the June 29, 2010 meeting with Mr. D’Agostino. Mr. Levenson seconded.  Discussion: Mr. Royall asked if Mr. D’Agostino needed the draft minutes due to the impending Greenway Compact decision.  Ms. Hanlon responded that he asked for the draft minutes because he was unable to make the meeting, and that he was hoping to report on the Committee’s progress at the next scheduled Town Board meeting.  All in favor: Ms. Hanlon, Mr. Royall, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Gotovich, Mr. Butts, Mr. Lovett, Mr. Hall, Mr. Angell.  Opposed: Mr. Weido.  Motion carried.

Ms. Hanlon noted that Mr. Wilson had not attended meetings for the past two months, has not responded to any of Ms. Hanlon’s emails, or to her phone call asking if he intended to remain on the Committee. The Committee acknowledged that Mr. Wilson could be of service to the Committee in some capacity outside of sitting as a member.  Mr. Gotovich moved to remove Mr. Wilson from the Master Plan Committee.  Mr. Hall seconded.  Discussion: Mr. Weido expressed the desire to send a formal letter to Mr. Wilson prior to removal from the Committee.  Mr. Angell suggested sending a letter with a date for response.  Ms. Hanlon noted that Mr. Wilson is vice chair of the committee but has never responded to any email with needed support.  All in favor: Ms. Hanlon, Mr. Gotovich, Mr. Hall, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Weido.  Opposed: Mr. Lovett, Mr. Angell.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Hanlon agreed to send a formal letter to Mr. Wilson.  She asked that the Committee consider appointing a new vice chair. Mr. Angell moved to appoint Mr. Lovett as vice chair of the Master Plan Committee.  Ms. Hanlon seconded.  Discussion: Mr. Lovett stated that he would accept if appointed.  All in favor: Ms. Hanlon, Mr. Royall, Mr. Gotovich, Mr. Weido, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Angell, Mr. Butts, Mr. Hall.  Abstained: Mr. Lovett.  Motion carried.

3. Greenway Compact Review-

Ms. Hanlon distributed Greenway responses from other communities collected by Supervisor Stern.  She noted that Supervisor Stern had responded to the Committee’s request for an ‘All Committees’ meeting by directing the members to attend the public hearing on July 8, 2010.  Ms. Hanlon reminded the Committee that she would collect questions to submit to John Clarke, asking that all questions be emailed to her by June 30, 2010. 

4. Codes Committee Review – Mr. Butts

Mr. Butts offered an historical overview of the Town of Stanford Codes Committee.  He explained that the Town formed the Codes Committee in May 2007 and that they met for approximately 45 meetings.  The Codes Committee policy goals were as follows: 

· Protection of Agricultural Areas- Mr. Gotovich helped with the creation of land use maps

· Assessed housing needs with the help of Ann Saylor at DC Planning and Development

· Recommended changes to zoning boundaries

· Prepared a proposed land use map

· Designation of Town Center area- based on traditional neighborhood design (TND), with mixed use and greater density achieved through the optional use of an overlay zone

· Analyzed potential build out and set at present level  with increased density in the center being off-set by decreased density on the periphery of the Town

· Preparation of proposed update to the 1980 Master Plan- public hearings on which began November 2008

· Began review of zoning- including detailed review of definitions, correcting errors, review of table of uses, update to home occupations including a streamlined approval process for permitted uses, liberalization of accessory housing provisions, option to require cluster development plans to be submitted for large developments along with traditional development plans, overall density zoning, addressing the lot of record issue, and drafting a procedure for biodiversity assessment review

Mr. Butts noted issues that surfaced during the public hearings: 

· ‘Town Center Zone’ was a poor choice of name for the proposed higher density zone, leaving established business owners feeling left out

· Concern for encroachment of Town Center zone on the Hamlet of Bangall

· Limited scope of the Codes Committee led to issues being left to address at a later, undetermined date

· Delineation of the boundary of the Hamlets of Bangall and Stanfordville

Mr. Royall noted that alternative housing options were not fully explored due to concentration on the Town Center plan.  The Committee discussed the amount of time the Codes Committee spent on zoning, and issues faced by the Planning Board.  Mr. Angell remarked that the Master Plan should outline the vision for the Town, and the zoning codes should reflect that vision with as much specificity as possible for the benefit of applicants and the Planning Board.  

Ms. Hanlon thanked Mr. Butts for the presentation, expressing that the discussion was very productive.  She asked for Committee members’ comments.  Mr. Gotovich commented that the Town Center location was based on physical limitations of the land, that the public reaction was based on semantics, and felt the Codes Committee had a shaky foundation due to their small scope.  Mr. Levenson stated that his issues with the Town Center are that Stanford is not big enough to support mixed use, that simpler solutions could be utilized to address housing issues, and that mixed uses could follow sometime in the future.  Mr. Lovett expressed appreciation for the presentation.  Ms. Hanlon stated that the Codes Committee had worked hard and that the Master Plan Committee will have to revisit the work that was done and decide whether to adopt it.  Mr. Hall agreed with Mr. Levenson, noting that he could not envision a full build out of the Town Center plan.  Mr. Weido commented that TND is a good idea in theory but asked that the Master Plan Committee consider an anthropological approach and suggested enlarging the AR zone in an effort to promote agriculture. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Meeting was adjourned at 9:45pm. 
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